
Dear Friends, 
Zephaniah 3:17  

The LORD thy God in the midst of  thee is mighty; he will save, he will rejoice over thee with joy; 
he will rest in his love, he will joy over thee with singing. 
	 A blessed New Year to everyone. May this  year may be more faithful  and fruitful for our 
Creator and our Savior Jesus Christ. 
 Looking back last year , it was truly a year of unexpected answered prayers. We are 
thankful that last year the Lord answered our Prayer to purchased the back property of our 
Church. We believe that the Lord has great plans ahead why God allowed us to have the 
extension of the Church Property.Our prayer for this new property  is to put up a “Mini”/ Small 
Campsite for Youths and a Gymnasium. This year looking forward  and excited on what God 
hath prepared for us to do. 
 All Glory to God for all the past church activities in our church last month. It was a blast !  
We had an overnight Fellowship with the Young people and almost 100 youth joined us. What a 
blessing to be with the young generations!. Also last month, we had this yearly gift- giving to 
street children and kids in the village and distributed 100 gift boxes to 100 kids. My heart melts 
to see this kids big smiles when they received their gifts. Also before the year ends, Our church 
members had an unforgettable Christmas Fellowship and recharged our faith to God.  
 This year, my wife Joy Joy and I were praying to visit your blessed country again in the 
month of May during our 9th Year Wedding Anniversary. Please include us in your prayers that 
may God provide our travel needs especially our plane tickets. 
 Our ultimate prayer to God is that, may God use us more in His Ministry and we may 
have a servant heart serving Him. We believed that for without God we are nothing.  
May we all  Glorify God this year 2023.  
To God be all the Glory. 
 Below is our upcoming events in our Church: 
1. Family Love Banquet - February 12th 
2. 6th Year  Church Anniversary - March 26th 
3. Vacation Bible School for kids - May 10-12 
4. Jail Ministry - Every Wednesday morning 
5. Our Wedding Anniversary - May 23rd

Love, 
Bro. Bobby & Joy Joy Flores 
Your Missionary to the Philippines



 Ladies Fellowship Lot at the back of the Church

Young People’s Overnight Fellowship



Kid’s Gift Giving Year end 2022 Christmas Fellowship

Jail Ministry


